
MEETINGS

Public Forum at Council and Community Board Meetings: You may speak on matters of 
concern during the first 10 minutes of each meeting. Please notify Bernadette Ryan (Council) or Kate 
Anderson (Community Boards) at least three days prior to the meeting.

Township, Hall and Reserve Committees, please note: If you wish to advertise your meeting 
here, or make any changes to meeting details, please let Bernadette Ryan know by 9am on Thursday 
of the week prior to publication by emailing meeting.changes@selwyn.govt.nz or by phoning  
03 347 2800 or 03 318 8338. If you wish to speak on matters of concern, prior notification is 
requested by the committees.

COUNCIL 
& COMMUNITY BOARDS 

Audit & Risk Sub-Committee
•	Wednesday, 1 October, 3pm, Executive Meeting 

Room One, Rolleston Council Building
Industrial Park Project Team
•	Thursday, 2 October, 3pm, Izone Café & Visitors 

Centre Meeting Room
	 Because this project team discusses 

commercially sensitive information, the 
public will be excluded from most, if not all, 
of the meeting.  Please direct any queries 
to the Corporate Services Manager, Douglas 
Marshall.

Selwyn Waihora Zone Committee
•	Tuesday, 7 October, 1pm, Executive Meeting 

Room One, Rolleston Council Building
Council Meeting
•	Wednesday, 8 October, 1pm, Council Chambers, 

Rolleston Council Building
	 The meeting is followed by a Citizenship 

Ceremony at 6.30pm which is open to the 
public.

Selwyn Central Community Board
•	Wednesday, 15 October, 4pm, Executive Meeting 

Room One, Rolleston Council Building
	 Is there an issue affecting your 

community that you want to bring to 
your Community Board’s attention, 
and find out what we can do to help? 
See ‘Meetings’ above for information 
on our Public Forum.

local COMMITTEES
& ASSOCIATIONS

These are public meetings and the first 10 
minutes are available for the public to speak.
Broadfield District Community Centre 
Committee
•	Wednesday, 1 October, 7.30pm, Broadfield 

Community Hall
Castle Hill Community Association
•	Monday, 13 October, 5.30pm by Skype
Darfield Recreation & Community Centre 
Committee
•	Monday, 6 October, 7.30pm, Darfield Recreation 

Centre
Darfield Township Committee
•	Thursday, 16 October, 7.30pm, Darfield Library/

Service Centre
Doyleston Community Committee
•	Wednesday, 8 October, 7.30pm, Osborne Park 

Pavilion
Hororata Reserve Management Committee
•	Wednesday, 1 October, 7.30pm, Hororata 

Domain Administration Building
Killinchy Community Centre Committee
•	Tuesday, 15 October, 7.30pm, Killinchy Hall 

Please note this meeting has been 
cancelled

Kirwee Recreation Reserve Management 
Committee
•	Monday, 13 October, 7.30pm, Kirwee Sports 

Pavilion
Lake Coleridge Community Committee
•	Friday, 17 October, 7.30pm, Lake Coleridge Hall
Leeston Community Committee
•	Monday, 6 October, 7.30pm, Leeston Library 

Community Room
Lincoln Community Committee
•	Monday, 13 October, 7.30pm, Lincoln Events 

Centre
Prebbleton Community Association
•	Tuesday, 14 October, 7.30pm, Prebbleton Hall
Prebbleton Public Hall Society Inc. – AGM
•	Monday, 13 October, 7.30pm, Prebbleton Hall
Sheffield/Waddington Community Committee
•	Thursday, 16 October, 7.30pm, Sheffield 

Community Hall
Springfield Township Committee
•	Tuesday, 7 October, 7.30pm, Tawera Hall
Springston Hall Committee
•	Thursday, 9 October, 7.30pm, Springston Hall
Springston Recreation Reserve Committee
•	Wednesday, 15 October, 7.30pm, Errol Tweedy 

Pavilion, Springston Reserve
Weedons Reserve Committee
•	Monday, 13 October, 7.30pm, Weedons Reserve 

Pavilion
Weedons Residents Association Inc.
•	Tuesday, 14 October, 7.30pm, Weedons Reserve 

Pavilion
West Melton Residents Association
•	Wednesday, 8 October, 7.30pm, West Melton 

Community Centre
Whitecliffs Township & Domain Committee
•	Monday, 13 October, 7.30pm, Glentunnel Hall

The Foster Dog Park will be closed on Saturday 
4 October from 8.30am – 4.30pm for a Canine 
Good Citizen assessment, and on Sunday 5 
October 7.30am – 5pm for an Agility Ribbon trial.  

You are welcome to come and watch but your 
dog must be on lead.  Thank you.

Funding Grants from Community Boards
Funding grants are available from the Malvern and Selwyn Central Community Boards. The 
grants normally range from $400 to $1200 and are dependent upon the discretion of the 
Boards. The Community Boards meet once a month – Selwyn Central on the third Wednesday 
and Malvern on the fourth Monday of the month.  
The funding can support individuals, teams and organisations whose projects contribute to 
the strengthening of community wellbeing in Selwyn. 
To be eligible for a grant, applications need to meet these criteria:
•	 Organisations based or working for Selwyn District, providing community, social, 

recreation, sporting or arts projects or activities in the District.
•	 Personal Growth and development for individuals who are contributing to community 

wellbeing in Selwyn such as leadership training, professional development or educational 
opportunities that are not part of school curricula

•	 Representation at events – individuals and teams for example representing school, team 
or community at a local, regional, national or international event

•	 Seed funding for special events or projects such as equipment, promotion, venue hire, 
or setting up a new team

•	 Capacity building and development for Selwyn based community organisations such as 
leadership training or small equipment purchases

Community Board funding is complementary to other funding sources. Priority is given to 
organisations or individuals who have sought other sources of funding or completed some 
fundraising towards their projects. 
For fur ther information on additional funding criteria and an application form visit 
www.selwyn.govt.nz/services/funding.  Applications must be lodged in time to 
be considered at the monthly meeting or will be considered the following month.  
For further information contact the Council Secretary on 347 2800.
Grants are also available for the Springs and Ellesmere wards – for information visit www.
selwyn.govt.nz/services/funding. 

If your dog was first registered after 30 June 
2006 and is not a working dog, the law requires 
them to be microchipped. This free monthly 
service is available at the following places.

Friday 10 October
•	 Rolleston	 9 – 9.30am
•	 Lincoln	 10.15 – 10.45am
•	 Leeston	 11.30am – 12pm
•	 Darfield	 12.45 – 1.15pm

Please note:
•	 All clinics last for only half an hour.
•	 The Rolleston venue is in Norman Kirk Drive 

(off Rolleston Drive), other locations are 
outside libraries.

•	 Microchipping will not take place if wet.
I f  you have any quest ions regarding 
microchipping, please contact Tracey Wheeler 
on 347 2800 or 318 8338.

MICROCHIPPING CLINIC

Community invited to 
play its part in local 
water management

People are being invited to express their 
interest in joining the Selwyn-Waihora 
and Christchurch-West Melton water 
management committees which were set 
up as part of the collaborative Canterbury 
Water Management Strategy. 

The committees are focused on local 
actions needed to deliver the Canterbury 
Water Management Strategy. 

Candidates must be able to attend the 
committee meetings, and live in or have 
a significant relationship with the zone or 
region they are applying for.

For more information and an expression 
of interest form see www.ecan.govt.nz/
canterburywater or phone Environment 
Canterbury on 0800 324 636. 

Expressions of interest close 20 October.

www.selwynlibrary.co.nz

Mobile library timetable
Wednesday 1 October
Hororata School	 12 – 1pm
Greendale School	 1.20 – 1.50pm

Thursday 2 October
Paradise for Little Angels,
Rolleston	 11 – 11.30am
Council Headquarters, Rolleston	 1.30 – 2pm
Rolleston First Learners	 2 – 2.30pm

Tuesday 7 October
Tai Tapu Playcentre	 10 – 10.30am
Tai Tapu Preschool	 10.30 – 11.15am
West Melton Learning Centre	 1.30 – 1.45pm
West Melton Church	 1.45 – 2.30pm

Wednesday 8 October
Rakaia Huts	 10.15 – 11.05am
Southbridge School	 11.20am – 12noon



SELWYN DISTRICT COUNCIL
PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643
council@selwyn.govt.nz

Council Chambers & Offices
Norman Kirk Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2800 or 318 8338

Rolleston Library & Service Centre 
Rolleston Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2880 or 318 8338

Darfield Library & Service Centre
1 South Terrace, Darfield
Ph 318 8338 or 347 2800

Leeston Library & Service Centre 
High Street, Leeston
Ph 347 2820 or 318 8338

Lincoln Library & Service Centre
Gerald Street, Lincoln
Ph 347 2875 or 318 8338

www.selwyn.govt.nz	 for the week 30 September to  6 October

Disruption to 
Water Race Service
Central Plains Water Race 

Crossings
Upper Ellesmere

September 2014 – March 2015
Central Plains Water have commenced laying the irrigation pipe 
network through the Upper Ellesmere Water Races. Downer will 
be undertaking this work on behalf of Central Plains Water north 
of Main South Road until March 2015.

During this time water race flows may be impacted for a period 
of less than 24 hours for each crossing point however disruption 
to normal flows can be expected in the area over this period. 
Over pumping will be used where possible to maintain supply.  

To see when Central Plains Water will be crossing the water 
races in your area please visit www.selwyn.govt.nz/wrdisrupt. 

This programme will be updated regularly as construction 
progresses. Or come to Council Headquarters in Rolleston to 
view this information. Any questions relating to this disruption 
should be directed to the Council on 03 347 2800.

Registration of Interest
Water Race Sub-Committee

Registration of interest is sought from users of the Selwyn 
District Council water race schemes in the Ellesmere Ward to 
join a committee that provides direct user representation into the 
management and operation of the Selwyn District Council water 
races and enables an input of local knowledge and expertise. 
The committee is comprised of 12 members with the following 
representation:

•	 Malvern, Paparua and Ellesmere Water Race Users – two 
each

•	 Paparua Water Race Irrigation User Group – one representative

•	 Community Boards – one Selwyn Central, one Malvern 
representative

•	 Council representative from Ellesmere Ward – one

•	 Christchurch City Council – one representing both Waimairi 
and Wigram Wards

•	 Council’s water portfolio representative

The Water Race Sub-Committee is monitored by the Selwyn 
District Council, with engineering and secretarial suppor t 
provided by Council staff. Meetings are held three-monthly, but 
no meeting fees or mileage reimbursements are paid. The term 
of office is three years.

Users of the water race system are invited to register their interest 
in joining this committee by submitting a summary resume of 
their background and interest in the management of the water 
race system.

Full terms of reference are available on www.selwyn.govt.nz or 
alternatively by contacting the Secretary. 

Registrations of interest close on 10 October 2014. 

The Secretary 
Water Race Sub-Committee
Selwyn District Council
PO Box 90
Rolleston 7643

Maree.pycroft@selwyn.govt.nz
Phone 03 347 2891 or 03 318 8338. 

Family Fun Day
Thursday 9 October

Lincoln Event Centre, 10.30am – 2pm
Entry is by gold coin donation

Come along for a low cost family fun day. 
We also wish to celebrate International 
Day of the Older Person by inviting you 
to bring along the special older people in 
your life, such as grandparents, friends 
or neighbours.

Rolleston Railway Station Update

The wheels have been moving slowly of 
late, but the project is starting to move 
forward. The landscaping sub-committee 
have met and there will be a landscaping 
and planting day shortly on stage 1 of 
the project.

Any questions, please contact Diane 
Chesmar on 325 4074 or Kate Anderson 
347 2800.

Do you want to help encourage 
the arts in Selwyn? 
If you have an interest in the arts and want to support arts 
activities in Selwyn then you may want to join the Creative 
Communities Assessment Committee. 

The Committee needs a new community representative for the 
Selwyn Central Ward. The committee distributes Creative New 
Zealand funds for local arts and cultural projects. It meets four 
times a year to consider funding applications so you would need 
to have a couple of hours available every three months to meet 
and read applications.  

This unpaid position starts from 1 November 2014 and is for 
three years. Travel expenses are reimbursed. Ideally candidates 
will have been actively involved in the arts in the Selwyn Central 
Ward, and be keen to encourage and promote arts activities 
within Selwyn district. Applicants must reside in the Selwyn 
Central ward. 

Applications close 5pm, Friday, 10 October 2014. Your 
application should include information about your involvement 
with the arts. 

You can post your application to Creative Communities 
Assessment Committee Position (Selwyn Central), Selwyn 
District Council, PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643, Attention Stuart 
Westoby or email stuar t.westoby@selwyn.govt.nz. For 
information contact Stuart Westoby on 347 2708.

Are you part of 
a community 
organisation?
If you are, the Council is hosting a series of 
workshops designed to help you develop 
new skills and use these to help your 
community.

Three workshops series are planned between 
6 October and 18 November. They will cover:
•	 Becoming an incorporated society or 

charitable organisation
•	 Planning a successful event 
•	 Applying for funding

Sessions are running at Rolleston, Lincoln, 
Leeston and Darfield. To view workshop 
session times and register for the workshops 
visit www.selwyn.govt.nz.

Main pool 
temporarily 
closed 
The 25 metre lap pool at the 
Selwyn Aquatic Centre in 
Rolleston will be closed from 
6am on Monday 29 September and will reopen at 6am on 
Monday 6 October.  During this period it won’t be available for 
swimming. The closure will allow some tiles on the pool floor 
to be repaired. 

The rest of the Aquatic Centre, including the hydrotherapy, 
toddler, learn to swim, leisure, lazy river and spa pools will be 
open as normal while the retiling is carried out. The centre is 
open from 6am – 9pm Monday-Friday and 8am – 8pm at the 
weekend and on public holidays. 

During the period of the main pool closure, a hydro tone 
class  will be held on Friday 5 October at 11am in the 
hydrotherapy pool, and other aquafit classes will not occur 
this week.

The retiling work coincides with school holidays.  During term 
time the pool is heavily used for swimming lessons and it is 
disruptive for maintenance work to occur when lessons are 
scheduled.  

Adult Swimming Lessons 
Now Available for Term 4
Can you swim to survive?
Selwyn Swim School have spaces available in their adult learn 
to swim classes for Term 4 (13 October – 20 December).

Classes run on Monday and Thursday evenings from 6.30pm 
and cater for all abilities – beginner, intermediate and advanced 
classes are offered. Free assessments are available by prior 
arrangement.

Also available is a coached adult fitness squad, ideal for the 
more capable swimmers wanting to improve their fitness or 
train for an upcoming event. Sessions run twice a week on 
Tuesday and Thursday mornings from 6 – 7am.

Come and join a fun, supportive environment with experienced 
instructors and like-minded classmates. Contact us to find out 
more about the classes at swimschool@selwyn.govt.nz or 
phone 347 2742.

Holding events 
in Springston?

The older main hall at Springston, 
has been temporarily closed based 
on the recommendations in a detailed 
engineering evaluation of the facility.  The 
newer amenities block attached to the 
main Hall is still open and is able to host 
some events and activities.  For booking 
enquiries please phone (03) 329 5856.

The Springston South Soldiers Hall, 
Days Road, is also open and available 
for bookings. Phone 03 329 5093 for 
booking enquiries.


